R. L. STAMETS (Consultant)
201 West San Mateo, ©Santa Fe, NM 87501 (505) 982-1680

May 25, 1989

Jerry Sexton, District Supervisor
New Mexico 0il Conservetion Division
P. 0. Box 1980

Hobbs, NM 88240

Re: R & C Petroleum Inc.
Spradlin Well No. 1
Unit I 2-TZN-R28E
Roosevelt County, NM

Dear Mr. Sexton:

In response to your letter of May 10, 1989, R & C Petroleum Inc.
has asked me to complete and submit the delinquent forms on the
subject well.

As R & C advised you, they have an ongoing dispute with their
drilling contractor which makes full completion of the required
reports difficult. They supplied me with a copy of their daily
drilling report from Baker and Taylor and a short report from their
geologist. These were used by me to prepare the attached reports.

It would appear that sufficient information has been provided to
resolve this matter. If not, please call me and I will attempt to
get whatever is missing.

I am attempting to confirm that the dry hole marker has been set
and that the location has been cleaned up and made ready for
inspection. As socon as I have, I will call Evelyn Downs with that
information.

Sincerely,

R. L. Stamets

cc David T. Hulslander



